
Proposed Section Name Change
Prepared by the Name Change Task Force

MESSAGE FROM SECTION PRESIDENT  
MIKE HORSFIELD
BOTH AT THE 2020 ANNUAL CONFERENCE 
Business meeting and in an article in the November 2020 
Impact issue, the PPS Board has been sharing the results 
of the Name Change Task Force.

How do we both honor the proud heritage of our pioneers 
and make our Section more welcoming and relevant to the 
next generation of physical therapists in business? That 
is the charge given to this talented Task Force. This white 
paper shares how they arrived at the proposed section 
name of APTA Business: A Section of the American 
Physical Therapy Association. Thanks for caring enough 
to share your thoughtful comments on this proposal as I 
look forward to continuing this conversation…together.

OVERVIEW & PURPOSE
The purpose of this white paper is to explain the process 
for the proposed section name change as performed by the 
Name Change Task Force; identify the rationale for seeking 
a section name change; present supporting data/viewpoints; 
and analyze the effects on the section via SWOT.

PROPOSED NAME

APTA Business: A Section  
of the American Physical 

Therapy Association

RATIONALE FOR PROPOSED NAME CHANGE
Upon review of previous name change attempts and in conjunction with a review of current membership data, the task 
force identified four main rationale for considering a section name change including to:

1.	 Create a more inclusive name that not only includes the 
traditional private practice owner, but broadens the reach 
for membership to non-owners involved in the business 
of physical therapy, or physical therapists in other 
business models beyond traditional private practice. 
Some examples include: staff members in practices 
looking to grow in their leadership role; early career PTs 
investigating ownership; physical therapists exploring 
new ventures such as podcasting or wellness classes; 
students interested in business or entrepreneurship; and 
physical therapists providing consulting and business 
services to other practice owners.

2.	 Provide an opportunity for change to refocus section 
objectives and act as catalyst for other section initiatives.

3.	 Identify the section more clearly to legislators and 
outside industry partners. A more direct section name 
enhances our ability to communicate to these outside 
stakeholders that we are not only health providers, but 
business owners.

4.	 Align with APTA branding initiative to create a unified 
brand (see other APTA section names for reference; all 
other sections/chapters are APTA “Section/Chapter 
Name”) For example:

a.	APTA Geriatrics
b.	APTA Alabama
c.	APTA Academy of Education

Chair: Bill Pfister, PT, DPT, CEO  
of RET Physical Therapy, current  
Board Director, previous Impact 
Assistant Editor

Jennifer Lesko, PT, DPT, Director  
at Therapeutic Associates, current 
Board Director

Tom DiAngelis, PT, DPT, COO RET 
Physical Therapy, previous President  
of PPS, Dicus Award Winner 2017

Patrick Graham, PT, MBA, President/COO 
Human Performance and Rehabilitation 
Centers, Graham Sessions founder, Dicus 
Award Winner 2014

Theresa Marko, PT, DPT, President Marko 
Physical Therapy, APTA Public Policy 
and Advocacy Committee Member, PPS 
Government Affairs Committee member

Kristen Wilson, PT, DPT, Co-Owner 
Action Potential Physical Therapy, 
Impact Editor

MEMBERS OF THE NAME CHANGE TASK FORCE

www.ppsimpact.org        17

On the Move
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TARGETED SECTION PERSONAS FOR 
MEMBERSHIP GROWTH
Survey data from the survey we launched in July shows 
the following break-down of our membership among 
these personas:

PROCESS FOR EXPLORATION OF NAME CHANGE
•	 Board created a task force, led by Bill Pfister, to explore 

options
•	 Task force met over the course of several months to 

determine and implement a process which included:
o	 Reviewing the history of past name change 

initiatives
o	 Creating a survey and sending to all members and 

some non-members
o	 Vetting and discussing possible names
o	 Exploring current APTA brand changes affecting 

other sections and chapters
•	 Board approved proposed name change
•	 Bill Pfister presented proposed name to membership at 

Annual Conference Business meeting 2020
•	 White paper publication in Impact and on Section 

website
•	 Open for comment by membership March 1-April 12
•	 Review of comments and revisions implemented
•	 Potential webinar for further explanation/discussion, as 

necessary
•	 Membership vote: Planned for Annual Conference 2021

CURRENT DEMOGRAPHICS OF SECTION
When considering the information noted below, as a reader, please remember that individuals 
are section members, not corporations or businesses. Data is as of November 2020.

SECTION TOTAL  
MEMBERSHIP:  

3877
MEMBERSHIP BY PRACTICE SIZE

31% 
Solo location

41% 
2-5 locations

10% 

6-10 locations

6% 

11-25 locations

6% 

26-50 locations

7% 

> 50 locations

NUMBER OF YEARS  
IN PRIVATE PRACTICE

31% 
10-20 years

37% 
20+ years

7% 

0-3 years

8% 

3-5 years

15% 

5-10 years

2% 

Not in private 
practice

MEMBERSHIP DECLINE OVER PAST 3 YEARS: 

-8.7%

To learn more about these personas, see January 2021 
Impact article titled “The Changing Face of Private 
Practice.”

4%
Non-Clinical 
Physical Therapists

24%  
Solo/Hybrid Physical 
Therapy Practitioners

2%
Next-Generation 
Physical Therapists

70% 

Traditional Physical 
Therapy Clinic Owners 
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STRENGTHS WEAKNESSES OPPORTUNITIES THREATS

•	 Acts as change-
catalyst for other 
section initiatives

•	 Aligns with APTA 
branding

•	 Represents succinctly 
to outside industry 
and legislators our 
focus

•	 Aligns with section 
mission: To champion 
the physical therapist 
in business

•	 Attracts future 
members/leaders by 
broadening reach

•	 Increases section 
revenue through 
membership growth

•	 Existing membership 
majority feels the 
current name is 
representative

•	 Nonmember sample 
size was small

•	 “Business” may have 
negative connotations 
or be misrepresented 
as administrative duties 
only and not care of 
patients

•	 Will take time to 
explain to external 
stakeholders the 
reason for the 
name change and 
what/who “APTA 
Business” represents 
(i.e. - we represent 
physical therapy 
business owners and 
entrepreneurs).

•	 Diversifies the membership 
body

•	 Strengthens advocacy impact 
as a result of increased 
membership numbers

•	 Additional membership 
revenue provides more 
resources to help members

•	 Fortifies our role as leaders 
in the business of physical 
therapy by educating PTs 
involved in various leadership 
and management roles

•	 Associates the section visually 
with APTA via logo alignment

•	 Fills current void in education 
by providing resources for PT 
students to develop business 
skills

•	 Possibility of altering the tag 
line to more clearly represent 
members

•	 Loss of a small 
number of 
members who 
disagree with a 
name change.

•	 Misconception 
that the name 
change is a 
dilution of our 
mission and/
or a move away 
from the section’s 
focus on the 
needs of small 
practice owners.

•	 Confusion 
by external 
stakeholders 
that we are a new 
section.

SWOT ANALYSIS

SURVEY RESULTS AND ANALYSIS

SURVEY LAUNCHED 

Therefore this survey is a viable 
representation of section opinion.

MEMBERS  
RESPONDED

20%

TYPICAL SURVEY  
RESPONSE

2%

773 
MEMBERS 

RESPONDED TO 
THE SURVEY

In a very small 
survey of  
non-members,  45% 

indicated they would be 
more inclined to join if the 
name were changed

of members would NOT leave if 
the name were changed

95%

87%
of member respondents 

feel the current name 
represents their practice

88%
of survey participants chose 
“Business” as the word most 
representative of the section
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